## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, April 1, 1985

Present: Katherine M.Ring, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, John J. Jones. Meeting was called to order at 7:30.

Checks were signed as well as the contract for the computer. Month of March changed to April on the contract.

Brian Brown, Police Chief gave his weekly report. He now has the third officer, Tom Crowell was sworn in by the Selectmen on Friday, March 29th. Brian gave the selectmen the schedule for the month of April which his department will be following.

Brian will contact five owners of property to remove un-registered vehicles from the property and clean up any junk. Owners will be given thirty days to comply. If not enough done to clean up the property PD will file a complaint with the courts.

Tom Crowell has his own vest. This leaves one vest for the special officer and one which Brian will sell. Money to be credited to the P.D.

Phil has once again spoken to John about the lack of parking in front of the Post Office. Brian was asked what could be done. Brian will speak to Phil to see just what the problem is, and see if there is any reasonable solution to the problem. There are no curbs to paint, nor place to put signs without causing a problem to others.

Permission was granted by Greg Goff for Goodell Co. to remove the curb from their property and clean up the broken curb. This will give more room for the traffic to get around and not leave broken curbings after the plows and cars break up the curbing. Bob Varnum will have the road crew clean it up this week if the weather is good.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent gave his weekly report. He informed the selectmen after looking at the bridge on Elm Ave. by the McCabe property, he found a culvert could not be used to replace the present bridge. He has ordered the needed wood to repair the present one.

All Town equipment working good. Apr purchase order is to be sent for from Keats with the specs of the dump truck for the Highway Dept.

Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted as written.

Dennis McKenney and Lloyd Henderson talked over the research being done on the Antrim Hillsboro Town line. Dennis ran a line from the end of a wall which Eric Walton pointed out to him and to a wall by Breezy Point. He will position the houses on his map to show just where the line appears to be. Lloyd still thinks history has a say in the outcome but he will re-read his case histories and make a judgement as to how he thinks the Town would come out if the selectmen wish to fight for the land which is in question. K. Ring sees no reason for this. No decisions were made at this time.

Dennis asked the State forester to check out the boy scout land to see if it was left with a lot of slash after the cut. Selectmen have asked Hank Cutter to also check it out for a fire hazard.

Selectmen asked that a letter be sent to Mr. Humphrey and Dr. Webber to look into the proposed tax exemption for the college. A meeting for next Monday was proposed.

Rachel spoke of a possible opening on the Trustees of the Trust Funds. Nothing final at this time.

Building permit for Shirley Polinger and Patricia Deufort was signed.

Meeting adjourned 10:25

ems